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President Lori Hickok called the September 1, 2016 meeting to order at 7:00 pm and opened with a prayer.
Directors’  Reports-Mr. Holland  and Mr. Hoover
Mr. Holland welcomed old and new faces to the Booster meeting and reported that the band students are doing very well.  He noted the unveiling of the newly “wrapped” band trailer that will happen when it is in use at the upcoming home football game.  He also reported that the band was able to purchase 5 new marching baritones  and 1 varitone with funds secured from the Band-Aid fundraiser and the Dowling Parents Guild. The four home football games this year will kick-off at 7 pm this year rather than 7:30 pm.  The band will sit in a new location during the game with stadium seats nearest the 50 yard line.  Students will be required to perform in either Pep Band A or Pep Band B for the play-off football games including the championship game- assuming the football team makes it that far.  Pep Band A and Pep Band B will alternate for these games.  The band can take a bus load of 55 band students to the Unidome to perform in the pep band. 

Mr. Holland reported that the school administration has significantly changed the school fundraising policies and some of the past band fundraisers such as the plant sale and the magazine sale will be eliminated going forward.  Butter Braid sales will continue for another year or two. The school is moving toward a model of sales where a group such as the band gets all of the profit rather than a percentage of the profit of products sold. Service oriented fundraisers such as the Drake Concessions will be allowed and encouraged. The school administration would like the band students to participate in the school phonathon and then a portion of the funds raised can go to the band.
Mr. Holland was happy to announce that the plans for the 2018 band trip to the Outback Bowl in Tampa, Florida are coming together. The trip will occur during Christmas break.  The band will need to get the word out to incoming band freshmen because the band will need a commitment from them before the start of the school year. The plans include a full day at Universal Studios and a Disney sound studio session.  The band will march in the nationally televised Outback Bowl parade on New Year’s Eve and will attend a New Year’s Eve celebration at Busch Gardens.  The band will also perform at the half-time show of the Outback Bowl.  The band will travel by bus and the initial estimate for the trip is $1200 per person.
Mr . Hoover was not able to attend the meeting due to his son’s Meet the Teacher Night at school, but submitted the following report:

“All is well. DCV show is ahead – having the whole show done before September is a big bonus. Strengths are that the group is quick to learn, feet seem to be coming along well, and attitudes are amazing. Weakness is our average musicianship quality – but we are making large strides here.

Schedules are posted for Johnston and Pella contests. Both are very close to the previous year. Still waiting on times for Cedar Rapids, Valley showdown, State, and Ankeny. When we get times we will post schedules asap.  Smartmusic assignments are in progress – students are practicing! There will be a new Smartmusic program coming out soon – totally web-based, so no program to download. There are differences, but will know more when it comes out.  I wrote a few new pep band tunes to play in the stands – started handing them out today. We will start to work them in beginning with our first game. They’re short and sweet, and will make the football atmosphere a bit more like a college game. These will be posted on smartmusic as well for kids to practice.  Very proud of the kids we have – they’re hard workers and have great attitudes. When we start competing they’ll really start to enjoy this at a whole new level, incorporating some prop changes this week and adding a few tweaks to the show. The band students this year have a great learning curve and are displaying an amazing work ethic. Mr. Hoover is very excited about the upcoming Cedar Rapids performance and encouraged parents to come out and support the band that night.”
Band Camp- Shelly Gudorf and Andi Frost

The camp went very well this year and the committee was able to save a substantial sum of money by making sandwiches instead of purchasing them for a couple of the lunches the Band Boosters provided.  Shelly and Andi have agreed to Co-chair the Band Camp Committee next year.
Butter Braid Sales- Lori Hickok
This fundraiser will occur later in the fall at the end of the marching season.

Chaperone- Ann Spellman
The Committee is still seeking more volunteer chaperones for football games and performances.
Picnic/Dress Rehearsal Dinner- Elizabeth Colosimo

The picnic was very well attended and with respect to the food provided by the Band Boosters, there were no leftovers.
Jackets, Patches and T-shirts- Cindy Seymour
218 show t-shirts were purchased by band members and their families. (190 short sleeve and 38 long sleeve).  28 student band jackets were purchased and 20 parent jackets were purchased.

Magazine Sales- Karen Ladd

This fundraiser wrapped up this week. There has been $1700 in sales so far.  The online sale will continue.
Media, Photography, Video and Webmaster –Fritz Nordengren and Mike Hoefing
Zenfolio orientations are being offered by the Committee. The committee has also started laying out the new yearbook for the band which will be offered for the first time this year.  It will be a hard cover book with up to 120 pages. 

Mike Hoefing asked that when sending emails to him which are to be sent out on a Webmaster blast, that you include instruction to blast the message.  It was also suggested that emails to Mike as the Webmaster include a courtesy copy email to Fritz (fritz@nordengren.us) in the event that Mike is out of town. 
Medical-Nicole Ryan
Nicole asked that parents encourage their students to drink plenty of water at practices and on performance days, particularly in the warmer temperatures. The Medics this year have maroon shirts with a white cross so that they can be easily identified.
Picture Day- Elizabeth Colosimo

Elizabeth reported that it went very smoothly and was completed within the 2 hour time limit.
Poster- Kathy Ingle and Lisa Corwin via Lori Hickok

The poster should be available for distribution in the next week or so.

Roadies/Set Crew- Dave McCormick 

Bill Corwin will be sending out the roadie schedules to the committee members before each football game/competition.

Spirit- Elizabeth Colosimo

The committee will be meeting next Thursday (Sept. 9) in the Dowling boardroom at 6:30 pm. 

Everyone is welcome to attend a be a part of this fun committee which will make locker signs for the student lockers before competitions, host the send-offs to the competitions and provide cookies for the competitions among other things.

Yard signs and Decals- Lori Hickok on behalf of Julie Blaser

The yard signs were ordered today. 
Treasurer- Veronica Degen
Veronica reported that she will be charging individual band accounts for yard signs, t-shirts etc. 
Secretary- Stephanie Drey
Stephanie noted that the minutes from the booster meetings will be posted on the website within a week or so of the meetings.
Colorguard- Joan Bindel

Joan reported that the uniforms are in, the drill is done and the colorguard is still learning parts of the show.
Other Business- A parent reported that she liked having the Dress Rehearsal on the Dowling Field this year in conjunction with the picnic as it encouraged a larger crowd of parents to stay and watch the rehearsal.
Respectfully Submitted,
Stephanie Drey 
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